Chapter 54 Newsletter

Speed Holman Chapter St Paul, Minnesota October 1969 Fresident Gil Leiter 774 7214

OCTOBER MEETING The next meeting of Chapter 54 will be held Monday, October 13 in the lobby of the terminal at Holman Field. Program for the evening will be a disscussion of VW engine conversions.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS Yearly election of officers will be held at the October meeting and some new officers will be needed so you are all urged to consider what you may add to chapter 54 in the coming year.

JEANIES TEENIE INCIDENT It was reported at the last meeting that a locally built Jeanies Teenie suffered a collapsed nose gear while doing taxie testing at Fleming Field. The piolet builder recieved a broken leg and other injuries. Jeanies Teenie builders are urged to pay particular attention to the design of the nose gear as there have now been several such failures.

NEW TWIN CITIES EAA CHAPTER Chapter 54 would like to welcome a new twin cities. The new chapter is located in the general area of the western suberbs. Erv Winer is the new president and information about the chapter can be had by calling him at 929 1967 or writing to him at 3241 Kentucky Ave S, Mpls, 55426. The new chapter has yet to recieve a number.

CHAPTER 54 MEMBERSHIP Regular chapter 54 attendees are urged to fill out the membership form and pay their dues at the october meeting so they can become official Chapter 54 members. We would like to make up a new phone list and will include every one we have signed up by the end of the october meeting.

Gary Wirth